
    
  
     
 
 
 

 
By email 

Our Ref: MGLA110517-1855 
 

17 May 2017 
 
 
 
 
Dear   
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 11 May 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows:  
 
1. Does your organisation keep an incident log of cyber attacks? 
 
We record and report on any successful cyber attack 
 
 
2. How many cyber attacks - attempted and successful - were recorded against your 
organisation in the last three financial years, year-by-year (ie 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17)? 
 
1 in 2015/16 
 
 
3. Where cyber attacks were successful, what kind of data and what amount of data, if any, was 
lost or stolen? Was it confidential? 
 
No data was lost or stolen 
 
 
4. For each case, please confirm:- the type of attack (eg ransomware, denial of service etc) 
 
Ransomeware 
 
 
5. What demand, if any, was made to resolve the attack? Did the organisation comply? 
 
Money was requested - we did not comply 
 
 
6. Whether the attack was reported to police or other responsible authority? Was the attacker 
traced/convicted? 
 
It was reported - they were not traced 
 

 



If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information 
 
 

 
 




